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The Permanent Mission of Colombia to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs of the OAS, Ambassador Roberto Álvarez, with reference to document CP/CAJP-2540/07.
In that regard, this delegation is pleased to submit comments related to the draft agenda for the special meeting on January 25, 2008, on “Topics of Current Interest in International Humanitarian Law.”

The Permanent Mission of Colombia to the Organization of American States avails itself of this opportunity to renew, to the Chair of the CAJP, the assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., November 7, 2007

Honorable Chair of the CAJP

Ambassador Roberto Álvarez

COMMENTS BY DELEGATIONS ON THE DRAFT AGENDA

FOR THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE COMMITTEE ON JURIDICAL

AND POLITICAL AFFAIRS ON TOPICS OF CURRENT INTEREST

IN INTERNATIONAL HUMANITARIAN LAW

(Colombia)

Regarding Topic I, entitled: “IHL Topics of Current Development and Concern”

Colombia considers it appropriate to name the first segment “Topics of current interest and progress made in international humanitarian law,” since it gives a clearer explanation of the content that will need to be developed.
We do not understand the reference to “concern.”  What context does it refer to? 

Topic 2:  Colombia requests that the items mentioned under this topic be dealt with separately.  This delegation prefers the presentation to be focused on the general activities carried out by the ICRC in the entire region and not specifically on experiences in the field in Colombia, since questions could arise on sensitive political issues beyond the scope of this special meeting.
With regard to Colombia, this Mission would like the presentation on the overall activities of the ICRC to be framed within the existing cooperation agreement, showing progress made in the dissemination of IHL at the national level and in the training of members of the Armed Forces.
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